
 

6401 Security Boulevard        Baltimore, Maryland  21235        oig.ssa.gov 

May 13, 2024 
 
David Camp  
NOSSCR CEO 
1300 I Street, NW, Ste. 825 

Washington, DC 20005 
 
Dear David,  
 
We would like to thank you for inviting us to speak at NOSSCR’s annual conference last week 
as part of SSA OIG’s Section 1140 Outreach program.  We are so grateful to have had an 
opportunity to provide information about this important consumer protection tool to your 
members who we hope will in turn, share it with their clients.  We hope our presentation will also 
serve to inform your members about how they can avoid Section 1140 liability as they create or 
update their advertising and marketing. 
 
We know that this was a large event with many moving parts. Your staff, especially Laura Beth 

Waller and Betsy Osborn, as well as Jordi Stack and the production team at Utopia Experience, 
went above and beyond to make sure we were comfortable with the virtual platform and to 
ensure our presentation went off without a hitch.  Also, we appreciate your generous offer to 
place SSA OIG informational flyers into each of your 1000+ attendee’s registration packets.   
 
We hope that NOSSCR’s 2024 conference marks the beginning of a productive and 
collaborative relationship between NOSSCR and its members and SSA OIG.  Should you 
receive any feedback or questions regarding our presentation, please reach out.  We value you 
and your members’ perspectives and welcome any questions. 
 
Once again, we extend our sincere thanks to you and your team for inviting us and assisting us, 
in participating in this impactful event. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
s/ Debbie and Penny 
 
Debbie Shaw, Senior Attorney 
Penny Collender, Attorney 
 
Social Security Administration 
Office of the Counsel to the Inspector General 
6401 Security Blvd.  
Baltimore, MD 21235 

 
 

 
 




